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Site Based Council

Parents are invited to attend our Seward area Site Based Council meetings. Our first meeting will be September 14th.  Meetings will be held at Seward High School starting at 6:30 PM. 
 Bike Safety
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There are still a few good bike-riding days left.  If your son or daughter rides their bike to school, please remind them to wear their helmet.  After school, bike riders need to walk their bikes down the sidewalk.
Bus Rules                              Parents, please review the bus safety rules found online in the Parent/Student Handbook.  Bus safety rules should be followed at all times, even while waiting for the bus.  Bus transportation is a privilege that may be removed from students who choose not to follow the rules.

Bus Passes

If, for any reason, your student needs to ride a different bus to or from school, or get off at a different stop, please send a written note to the office.  Students will not be allowed to ride a different bus or get off at a different stop without prior PARENT notification and a bus pass from the office.    If there needs to be a last minute change, please call the school office before 2:30.

Parent / Student Handbook

Be sure to review the KPBSD Parent/Student handbook online. You can link to it from the main school district web page or enter the following link into your browser:  http://www.kpbsd.k12.ak.us/WorkArea/DownloadAsset.aspx?ID=30607
September 26th is School Picture Day
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Picture order information went home in parent packets passed out at our open house.  If you didn’t make it to open house, your student will bring the packet home.  See your picture flyer for online information and directions. The actual picture packets will go home the week of September 11th.  Money and picture forms are returned to classroom teachers and are given to the photographer on picture day.  Please do not wait for picture day to fill out your forms or ask for change at the office counter as we do not have change at the school.   







School Survey

Kenai Peninsula Borough School District values information it receives from its stakeholders. We especially value school-specific information for the development of the School Improvement Plans. Please assist us in collecting information for the building of the School Improvement Plans by taking a few minutes to complete the survey. We value the information you provide.  Thank You!

Seward Elementary school’s specific link:  https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/LNGQH7J
STUDENT NUTRITION SERVICES

FREE & REDUCED MEAL PROGRAM (NSLP)

Student ProgramsApplications for 2017-2018 SY

Households with income:  Households with income are encouraged to submit a KPBSD Student Programs Application (even if income is over the Income Eligibility Guidelines), because certain Federal programs base funding on the total number of students applying for benefits.  Parents can submit an application (one application per household) for their household BEFORE school starts - Please allow 10 working days for processing by the Student Nutrition Services Office. 

Households receiving Public Assistance Benefits:  Households receiving Public Assistance benefits (Food Stamps or Temporary Assistance) DO NOT need to fill out a Student Programs Application IF they have received and turned in a School Meals/Direct Certification Notice from Public Assistance.  The Department of Education and Public Assistance will coordinate efforts to implement the Categorical Eligibility Process by also sending names of qualifying households directly to KPBSD / Student Nutrition Services (SNS).  Once your student’s name has been received and processed, SNS will send you a letter notifying you that benefits are available.  

Please Help Us…
When dropping off lunches, gym shoes, swimming suits, etc. at the office, please label all items with your child’s name so that we can get them to the correct room.  This will help reduce the number of classroom interruptions.  The items in lost and found grows daily.  Please label backpacks and coats too.
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Soccer sign-ups for grades 4 and 5 are available September 25th at the office.  Practice starts October 3rd at 3:15 to 4:15. See our sports bulletin board for more information.  Please be sure to arrange for a ride home before the first practice and submit your athletic fee by the first practice.  

Sports tip of the week – if you circle all sports your child is interested in on the sign-up form, you only have to complete one registration packet for the year.  This does not obligate your child to participate.  New this year, sports fees can be paid online.
Important Dates
Sept. 13th –Early Release Day for Students – bus service provided
K-5 school dismissed at 1:30

Pre-K with Miss Christin – No Afternoon Session
Sept. 13th Muffins for Moms/Donuts for Dads 7:35 am to 8:00 am
Sept. 14th –Site Based Council – 6:30 at Seward High School

Sept. 26th – Picture Day

News from the Borough

Bus Transportation: Apple Bus Information 907-224-3571 or 907-224-3559, please contact Apple Bus directly if you have questions about routes, a late bus or any other bus related questions or concerns.  You can find information about bus routes, times and bus numbers by logging onto the Pupil Transportation page at: www. Kpbsd.k12.ak.us/departments.aspx?id=282 
Have you filled out your Student Programs Form?
Please look in your manila envelope, passed out at our open house, or brought home by your child, for the Student Programs 2017/2018 form.  If your income falls within the Alaska income eligibility guidelines, your child will qualify for several programs like free and reduced lunch, sports fee waivers, and it will help our school re-qualify for programs such as our fantastic Pre-School and tutoring programs.  These programs are in danger of being eliminated if not enough forms are turned in if not enough qualifying forms are submitted.
From the nurse’s desk:

I would like to extend a warm welcome to all students and their parents.  I am looking forward to working with you and your children at Seward Elementary School during the 2017-2018 school year.  To ensure your child’s health and safety I would like to share a few items with you.

PAPERWORK: The school nurse needs to have on file:

· All students need to have current and up-to-date vaccination records.

· New-to-school/new-to-district health history AND physicals.

· New-to-school/new-to-district a TB Risk Assessment form to determine whether or not further TB testing is needed. 

· Students with severe allergies, asthma, etc., I need yearly updates and other paperwork on file.  Thank you to the parents who have provided all necessary paperwork for this school year. 

**Check out the KPBSD website—Departments tab—‘Health Services’  
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for school health information such as immunization schedule, lice policy 

and great education videos, emergency preparedness, flu vs. cold, 

and much more!!

HEALTH CONCERNS:  

Please inform your school nurse of any severe allergies, surgeries, accidents or new health problems that occurred during the summer months or which may occur during the school year.

PREVENTION OF ILLNESS:

Studies have shown that school absenteeism due to illness is reduced when children practice good hand washing.  Please teach, model, and encourage your child to wash their hands frequently and especially after coughing or sneezing, before and after meals, after using the bathroom, and after playing outside. Cover your mouth and nose with a tissue when you cough or sneeze!

Review of stay home/send home policy: 

According to KPBSD criteria, a student, parent/guardian/volunteer, staff member or community participant should NOT attend school if:

· He/she has vomited during the night; 

· He/she has diarrhea;

· He/she has a fever of 100°F or higher (including during the past 24 hours.  The temperature should be taken during a time an antipyretic medication is not being used to control a fever. 

· He/she has a frequent or persistent cough.  

The student may return to school when free of signs/symptoms of illness FOR 24 HOURS without use of medicine to reduce fever, or HAS been taking needed prescription meds from MD and/or MD note of approval to return to school.

Health screenings: grades- preK, K, 1, 3, 5 and those new to school

· Vision screening: I’m working with Lion’s Club-Seward chapter for use of their PlusoptiX Photo Screener.  

· I’ll also start hearing screenings, height/weight and BMI assessments.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Nurse Heather Rothenberger, RN

Phone:907-224-7574 or fax: 907-224-7077
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